
SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN OFFICE OF 

STUDENT AFFAIRS 

September 15-19, 1980 

Monday, September 15 

7:00 p.m. 

4-: 30 p .m. 

4:30 p.m. 

Tuesday, September 16 

10:00 a.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, September 17 

10:00 a.m. 

10:30 a.m. 

Thursday, September 18 

10:00 a.m. 

10:30 a.m. 

Friday, September 19 

10:00-11:00 a.m. 

10:00 a.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

• NOTLCES:: • 

ORIENTATION FOR NEW 
M".DIV/R.K. AND M.R.E. 
STUDENTS: 
Meet in the Bethea Room, 

Vol. VIII, No. 3 

Orientation for Student Wives. Tour begins 
at Stealey Hall. 

Deadline to apply for fall semester scholar-
ships. 

Matriculation closes. Last day to add courses 
or to withdraw from seminary without penalty. 

Chapel: Missionary Day. Mr. Joao Keidann, 
Brazilian Baptist Missionary to Canada. 

Perspectives in Ministry fellowship. Commons 
Room, Mackie Hall. 

Seminary Choir - M5200. Binkley Chapel -
ground: floor. Student wives invited. 

Chapel: Dr. Ben Johnson, Professor of Music. 

All new students who are to receive Raymond 
B. Brown scholarships are asked to meet in 
Dr. Jerry Niswonger's office (Student Develop-
ment), Stealey Hall. 

Chapel: Dr. Albert L. Meiburg, Dean of .the 
Faculty and Professor of Pastoral Theology. 

Virginia Club meeting. Cafeteria. See notice. 

Coffee and orientation for new Christian Educa-
tion students. Bethea Room. See notice. 

M.Di~middler class meeting. Cafeteria.· ·see 
• notice. 

Movie: Film classic, On the Waterfront, star-
ring Marlon Brando. Johnson A-Vroom. Ad-
mission free. Sponsored by Student Council. 

On Friday, September 19 at 10:00 a.m., Dr. Bill 
Clennnons and Dr. Bruce Powers will host a cof-
fee and orientation to assist new students in 
planning their studies in Christian Education. 

basement of Appleby. 

INTRAMURALS SIGN-UP: Sign-up sheets for mixed volleyball are on the 
bulletin board in Appleby. All those inter-

ested in playing must sign-up by September 23. The sign-up deadline for 

(OVER) 



intramural football is September 17. Anyone interested in coaching either 
sport should contact Steve Cromer at the gym or at 556-1337. 

TENNESSEE CLUB: All students and faculty members from Tennes-
see are invited to bring your family and a 

favorite dessert to the cafeteria on Friday, September 26. Come at 7:00 p.m. 
for a time of fellowship. 

"BUS DRIVER COURSE: Seminary students who are interested in driving 
buses fo~ the Wake County School System.are 

required to take a bus driver training course. The next scheduled course is 
September 22-23 at Wake Forest Elementary School. If you are interested in 
driving a bus or taking the course, contact Mr. Cicero Williams at 556-6446. 

STUDENT COUNCIL 
POSITIONS: 

Resumes for Student Council positions are due 
September 19 with petitions due no later than 
September 26. Elections are October 2 and 3. 

BI/POLAR SEMINAR: "Dynamic and Resourceful! A great experience! 
Should be required of every Seminary Student!" 

That's what a Southeastern Student who took the Seminar this sunnner said in 
his evaluation! Bi/Polar is a practical and useable way to discover, under-
stand and make use of all your God-given strengths and potential! South-
eastern Students, their spouses and friends, will have the opportunity to 
participate in a BI/POLAR SEMINAR on Friday and Saturda~, October 10-11, 1980, 
here on campus I This nine hour wor'Kshop, to"oe led by rofessor Boo Poerschke, 
presents a positive way of understanding yourself, other people, and relation-
ships with others. This is an exciting and challenging way to "find yourself", 
and at the same time learn how to relate more effectively with others. Hus-
bands and wives will find special value in Bi/Polar--both as a device for 
s·trengthening the way they deal with one another, and also as a basis for 
relating to and enjoying their children. Additional information and applica-
tion blanks are posted on a number of bulletin boards on campus, and are also 
available at the office of Bob Poerschke, room 301, Stealey Hall. 

VIRGINIA STUDENTS: On Thursday, September 18, there will be a 
brief meeting at 10:30 a.m. (after chapel) 

in the cafeteria to get acquainted, elect officers and discuss the organi-
zation of the Virginia Club for this academic year. If you are interested 
and cannot attend, please contact Margaret Tyree at 556-6202. 

PHOTO MAKE-UPS: Make-up dates for Directory photos are Wed-
nesday, September 17, 9-10 a.m., and 12-1 p~m. 

and Friday, September 19, 9-10 a.m., 1-2 p.m. Please, if you have not had 
a Directory photo made, come to Johnson classroom building, room 204 on one 
of the above dates. 

FOLLOW THE RED The Business Office would like to encourage 
BRICK ROAD: all students to appreciate the beauty of God's 

creation as you walk to class. We take pride 
in our campus--the buildings, flowers, trees, and grass. It has been tradi-
tional to walk along the brick paths designed for walking and not upon the 
grass. Please show your appreciation for the beauty of our campus by following 
these paths and staying off the grass. Use your ten minutes between classes 
to appreciate nature, to meditate, or to talk to a friend as you FOLLOW THE 
RED BRICK ROAD to class!! 

M. DIV-MIDDLERS.: A class meeting of all M. Div middlers will be 
held Friday, September 19 at 10:00 a.m. in 

the cafeteria. Topics for discussion will include Student Council elections 
and graduation, 1982. 

COMMUNITY BAPTIST 
CHURCH: 

Community Baptist Church of Wake Forest ex-
tends an invitation to all new and returning 
students. Sunday, September 21 the church is 

giving a reception after the morning worship service to honor all seminary 
students. The church is located off 98 East\ mile from the seminary 
campus. For further information call Jeff Jacobs at 556-4945 or come by 
Room 27 in Bostwick dorm. • 

Material for the Campus Bulletin should reach the Student Affairs office by 
12 noon Wednesday. 
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